
 

 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday, 20th October 2023  

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

KPS ES Staff  Ready for the Book Week Parade 
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Thanks and Gratitude: Book Week Breakfast 
Our school was a hive of activity and colour this morning for our Book Week Breakfast and our Book Week 
Parade. We had a fabulous turnout of parents and carers attend the breakfast event and then stay for the Book 
Week Parade that followed. It was a great highlight to see so many smiles amongst our parents, carers, staff and 
students with everyone joining in the fun of celebrating the magic of books and literature. I would like to thank 
the Book Week team for organizing such a great array of learning and community engagement events across the 
week. I would also like to thank our team of “master chefs” who woke up very early this morning to prepare the 
Book Week Breakfast. As you will see from the photos elsewhere in the newsletter, we had a very special 
morning at our school this morning.  
 
Book Week – What A Great Week Of Learning and Celebration 
While there is no doubt that this morning’s events were the highlight of our week, our students and teachers 
have been involved in some great learning activities over the last week. On Tuesday, our teachers and students 
created a display on their classroom doors to reflect the themes and ideas from one of the their favorite books. 
On Wednesday, our students shared their writing with their parents as part of our “KPS Writer’s Festival.” It has 
been a great week of celebration, learning and creativity and we look forward to building on these events in 
2024.  
 
Professional Learning Communities – School Visit 
On Monday, over 40 teachers and senior leaders will be visiting Kilmore Primary School to take part in a day of 
Professional Learning. On the day, Ms. Pappin will be leading teachers from across Victoria in visits to our 
classrooms to see the learning and wellbeing practices which we have developed at Kilmore Primary School. This 
day is part of our role as Professional Learning Link School, through which we are responsible for leading the 
learning of teachers from other schools. This role is a result of the dedicated work of our teaching staff and how 
well they collaborate to deliver great learning programs for our students. I would also like to acknowledge the 
work that Ms. Pappin has put into setting up the day. She has worked incredibly hard over the last week to 
ensure that all of the logistics are in place for a successful day for our visitors.  
 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 
Principal 
 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Getting ready for the parade…... 
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Grade 5 

Grade 6 



 

WRITERS 

FESTIVAL 



 

WRITERS   
FESTIVAL 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who celebrate next week: 

Audrey Pankhurst,           

Oliver Simner, and Aroush 

Ahmad. 

 
 

 

 

October  
 

Tuesday 24th 

Foundation 2024 Information Evening commencing 6.30 pm 

Friday 27th 

Grade 2 Sleepover 

Bandanna Day 

1st Round Orders Due for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket & Polo orders 

(refer page 9) 
 

November 

Friday 3rd 

Colour Explosion Fun Run Fundraiser  
 

Monday 6th 

Curriculum Day—Pupil Free Day 
 

Tuesday 7th 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

Friday 24th 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

December 

Friday 1st 

Payment due for Grade 6 Celebratory Dinner 

Tuesday 5th  

Grade 6—Broadford Sec College Parent Information Evening 
 

Tuesday 12th 

Grade 6 Graduation Bear order and payment due 

STATEWIDE TRANSITION DAY 
 

Wednesday 13th 

Grade 6 Celebratory Dinner  
 

Friday 15th  

Grade 6 End of Year Funfields Excursion 
 

Wednesday 20th 

Last day of School Year 

 

 
If any of your personal details change such as 

address, email, phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to update our 

records.   

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
 

October 

27th Nicole Peter 

November 

3rd  Susan Moore 

10th Vicki Buggy 

17th Megan Johnson 

24th Ashleigh Desmond 

December 

1st   Jemima Allen 

8th   Jackie Knight 

15th Nicole Peter 

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please direct any 

questions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on 5782 1268.ng the office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Parents and Carers, please refer to the attached links to view 

updated School Policies documents: 

School Policies (kilmoreps.vic.edu.au)   

Or alternatively visit the KPS School website and go to : 

 ‘About’ — ‘School Policies’ 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au/page/104/School-Policies


 

 

 

SAT News 
The SAT are collecting ring pulls to raise funds for Aussie Kids Charity. This week 

most classrooms received their container for collecting ring pulls. Many classrooms 

have already began collecting. We are excited to see how many ring pulls we can 

collect over the term so please remember to save your ring pulls and bring them 

along to school to place in your class container.  

KPS is participating in Canteen’s National Bandanna Day. We are currently selling Bandannas through Compass. 

Here is the link to order your bandanna: 

https://kilmoreps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=15879  
Bandannas are $5 each and you can put in a preference for your favourite design. We will also have a pop up 

store to buy bandannas at school soon. Keep an eye out for more information.  

Bandanna day is the 27th October. So please buy a bandanna to support kids with cancer and wear your 

bandanna on Friday 27th October.  

https://kilmoreps-vic.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/Event.aspx?eventId=15879


 

 

Be proud of our school 

Always put your rubbish 

in the bin 

 

Bike Ed this week focussed on 

signalling and head check practice 

while maintaining our speed—with 

a short game of ‘Musical Bikes’ 

thrown in for fun! 



 

Grade 6 Jacket and 

Polo Ordering 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students will 

have been emailed via Compass an order 

form for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket and Polo’s.  

 

First round orders are due 27 October 2023 for 

delivery to KPS before school commences in 

2024.  Second round orders are due 15 

February 2024 for delivery to KPS before end 

of term 1 in 2024.  

(All orders and payments must be placed 

directly with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you 

require any assistance in locating your order 

form in Compass. 

 

Drink Bottles 

 

Reminder all 
students need to 

bring a  
drink bottle to 

school.  

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside. Basketball or peak caps 
are not considered a suitable alternative. 

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can 
purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, 
Broadford. 

 



 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school 

hours.   *In the event of an emergency please call 000* 

Mon, Tues and Thurs 

8.15AM — 8.45AM 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

REDFIN program: This term, we are commencing a new program titled REDFIN for our grade 5 students.                  
REDFIN stands for: Respect, Encouragement, Dedicated, Friends in Nature. This program focuses on                        
utilising therapeutic approaches through a fishing theme to strengthen our emotional regulation and social skills. The 
final session of this program is a fishing session at Hanging Rock.  
 

Transition: We have started our internal and external transition programs for 2024. This includes a robust whole-school 
program and engagement with local kinders and high schools. Grade 6 students will start to participate in sessions with 
their school for next year and Headspace will also be coming to talk to all grade 6 students about managing stress and 
getting ready for change. More information about this will come out via compass next week.  
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Get your Colour on, Kilmore Primary School is hosting a Colour Explosion Fun Run!  

Colour Explosion Fun Run Fun will be on Friday 3rd November 2023. 

Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Explosion Fun Run, students can order 
up to a total of 5 prizes based on their donations received. They can even mix and 
match! 

On Compass, you will find communication with instructions on setting up their 
cybersafe, online fundraising profile at www.australianfundraising.com.au. This is an 
entirely online fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted to online donations 
to redeem your prizes. 

Extra Incentives to Fundraise! 

 Online Golden Coins – complete fun online tasks to redeem an extra $75 

towards your prize credit. 

 Monty the Monstar’s Bonus Prizes – achieve milestones to unlock Monty’s 

bonus prizes. 

 $10,000 JB HI FI Spending Spree for one organisation’s highest fundraising 

student – it could be you! 

 Our school will win an extra $5,000 if we have the highest average 

fundraised amount per student in 2023. 

 A Play Station 5 Gaming Bundle – see your child’s sponsorship booklet for 

more! 

 

For more information, please contact Jacqui Nelson @ 
jacqueline.nelson@education.vic.gov.au  

Happy fundraising! 

 

 



 

 

Incentive Prizes  

Fundraising for our Colour Explosion School Fun Run is entirely online. At the end of 
our fundraiser, Students can order up to a total of 5 prizes based on their donations 
received. They can even mix and match! 

You only need to raise a minimum of $10 to receive an incentive prize. From there, 
the more you raise the larger prizes you can choose from!  
 

Monty the Monstar Prizes!  

Monty the MonSTAR is giving away lots of extra prizes to help you reach for the 
fundraising STARS! Will you collect them all? Check out your sponsorship booklet to 
see what Monty has up for grabs.  
 

$10,000 JB Hi-Fi Shopping Spree! 

What would your family buy with a $10,000 JB Hi-Fi Shopping Spree?! The highest 
fundraising student in our school will go into the draw to win! 
 

Win a PlayStation 5 Gaming Bundle! 

Do you have a need for speed? The highest fundraising student in Australia will take 
home an awesome PlayStation 5 gaming bundle, complete with a NEW PlayStation 5 
Console, a Steering Wheel, Pedals and two games!  
 

You have to be in it to win it! If you haven’t already, make sure you start fundraising 
online at www.australianfundraising.com.au. 
 
Happy fundraising! 

http://www.australianfundraising.com.au




 



 






